REPORT OF THE Education and Leisure Directorate 

TO THE BUDGET COMMITTEE

4 April 2001

REVIEW OF SAVINGS PROPOSALS

1. Introduction 

1.1This report reviews the progress made to date on the savings targets for 2001/02 and updates members on those areas where further monitoring of the budget will be required. 

1.2 Budgets have been adjusted to reflect the saving targets for 2001/02, at this stage of the year it is anticipated that most savings will be achieved but that a number will require close monitoring throughout the year.

2.Areas requiring further monitoring 
2.1 SETAS - This saving will not be implemented until July 2001 resulting in £10,000 not being achievable during the current financial year. This temporary non-achievement of savings in 2001 will be balanced by the savings, which will arise from the vacant deputy director position. The full saving level will be achieved in 2002/3.

2.2  Inspection/Advisers – The loss of one post has been accommodated within the team by a redistribution of duties, however the directorate is committed to the raising of standards within schools and as such has no plans for any further reductions in this service area. Future budget settlements and requirements for efficiency savings mean that the service level can not be guaranteed in perpetuity. 
2.3 Lledr Hall – The pricing policy for 2001/02 including the level of subsidises has been circulated to customers. Subsidies have been based on their historical levels for the next financial year; it is proposed that as part of the management structure for the service that a joint board of officers and members should be created to meet quarterly to direct the development of the centre. Part of the review to be undertaken during the year will be an appraisal of the subsidy levels to ensure that these are targeted at the children from the more deprived families in Salford.
            The increase in income target for Lledr Hall may not be achievable in 2001/02 as a result of the foot and mouth crisis. The centre is currently closed to user groups and all courses until 22 April. The centre manager is in daily contact with MAFF and the Welsh Assembly office and will re-open as soon as permitted but should the closure continue for any length of time then the income targets will not be achieved. Members will be updated on a regular basis of the budgetary implications of this closure. 
 2 4 Salford Consortium – As part of the directorates cost centre approach to budgeting all cost centres are financially monitored on a monthly basis, this process will continue for the consortium and the directorate management team will receive a monthly update of income compared to budget. The head of service will be reporting as part of this process on the anticipated income, which is outcome determined.
2.5 Training and Development Officer – This proposal has been replaced by Eds 6 (copy attached), which reduces the departmental secretariat by one post (from June 2001) and a higher level of savings made from nursery school closure than was originally anticipated.

3 Conclusions

At this stage of the year good progress has been made towards the implementation of saving targets, performance against these targets will continue to be monitored.

